WOODVILLE BOARD OF PUBLIC AFFAIRS-REGULAR MEETING
November 19, 2008

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Public Affairs held on Wednesday, November 19, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in Council Chambers at Town Hall.  Present at Roll Call were BOPA members – Pres. Scott Schneider, Bill Andrews, and Larry Shue, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council members Bob Hathaway, Judy Karchner, Ty Tracy, Monte Porter, and Jeff Tate, Jack Jones and Scott Schroeder of Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG), Mayor Rich Harman, Works Administrator Bob Rickard, Tim Eckman, John Courtney of Courtney & Associates, and Mike Gibson of Eagon & Associates.
President Schneider called the meeting to order.
Minutes of the October 29, 2008 meeting were approved as presented.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION – Mike Gibson of Eagon & Associates presented the conclusions and recommendations from their evaluation of our existing wells.
· The Village presently has 5 operating wells out of 7 total wells.

· From the 5 operating wells the output has declined, and because of that, in order to reach capacity, the wells need to be operated 11 – 17 hours per day.

· Recommendations include working with the EPA to develop a system-wide bacteriological sampling program.
· Rehabilitate 2 of the 5 operating wells with aggressive mechanical (pump) and possible chemical (acidization) methods.

· The Village should consider new well sites, and rotating out the old wells.

Jack Jones of PDG reported that there is available funding such as grants and low interest loans to assist the Village in creating new wells.

Andrews made a motion to mechanically rehabilitate Well #2. Shue second. VOTE- Yeas- Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 3-0.
Andrews made a motion to T.V. Well #4 to determine a plan of action, Shue second. VOTE – Yeas- Andrews, Shue, Schneider. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 3-0.
Mayor Harman questioned why the Home Based Business clarification was sent back to Council. Because this issue involves rates determined by both BOPA and Council, the Mayor suggested that Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles be involved as well as the Planning Commission for a final determination on the Home Based Business rules and regulations.
John Courtney reported that the cost of power will not be as high as anticipated, due to lower costs for coal and substitute capacities that are available for purchase. The Village has received a letter from AMP-Ohio offering the Village an opportunity to purchase replacement power. AMP-Ohio has analyzed Woodville’s needs for 2013 and 2014 and recommended the following amount of replacement energy:
· 2013 = 7x24 energy…………….0.1MW     5x16………………..0.2MW
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Andrews made a motion to grant AMP-Ohio permission to purchase replacement energy for the Village for the recommended amounts. Shue second. VOTE- Yeas-Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 3-0. 
 Courtney reported that The Federal Trade Commission (FTC) was requiring policies for Identity Theft to be implemented in the Village by November 1st, and now they have extended the deadline until May 1, 2009.
Courtney advised that Martin Marietta has received the recommendation to go forward with purchasing their power from the Village. Martin Marietta is aware that it is their responsibility to annex the property. Courtney will draft the memorandum of understanding.
Scott Schroeder of PDG reported that the Issue #2 grant money (that is available for establishing new supply wells) has had changes to the application to make it more friendly to the locals in order to help jump start the economy. 

Schroeder reported that the CDBG(Community Development Block Grants) are not being funded for next year. Nature Works Grants will still be available, but funds have been reduced.
  CLERK-TREASURER – Runion presented Finance Payment #1287 in the amount of $25,698.59 for approval. Bill Andrews made a motion to approve the payment, Larry Shue second.  VOTE – Yeas – Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays – None MOTION CARRIED  3-0
No consumption report was available due to the meeting being held one week early.
WORKS ADMINISTRATOR – Rickard reported: 
· Lineman Matt Mathias started on Tuesday, November 18th.
· The buildings and bathrooms at the Park have been winterized. The trucks and plows have also been serviced and are ready for the winter.
· The Water Treatment Plant has been running on a 10hrs per day schedule.

· Salt supply is sufficient for the start of the season, but we have committed to 150 tons that will have to be purchased.

Rickard requested permission to do the annual bio-augmentation at the Waste Water Plant, by Industrial Fluid Management Co. for $5,452.00. Andrews made a motion to allow Industrial Fluid Management to treat the waste water plant for $5,452.00. Shue second. VOTE –Yeas- Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 3-0.
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Rickard reported that because of the Dialer system that has been installed at the Water Treatment Plant a lap top computer is needed. Software would be installed so that the Village would be able to reset the Dialer system. At this time a technician must come to the Village to reset the system. The lap top would also be programmed to control the traffic light controllers. Andrews made a motion to allow the purchase of a Lap Top computer not to exceed $1,500.00. Shue second. VOTE- Yeas- Andrews, Shue, and Schneider. Nays-None. MOTION CARRIED 3-0.
President Schneider adjourned the meeting at 9:00p.m.


President Scott Schneider

Clerk-Treasurer Barbara J. Runion
